A MEETING OF THE BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS & SAFETY OF THE CIVIL CITY OF NEW ALBANY, INDIANA, WAS HELD IN THE THIRD FLOOR ASSEMBLY ROOM AT THE CITY/COUNTY BUILDING ON TUESDAY, AUGUST 30, 2016 AT 10:00 A.M.

PRESENT: Warren V. Nash, president, Mickey Thompson, member and Cheryl Cotner-Bailey, member 
OTHERS PRESENT: Police Chief Bailey, Assistant Police Chief Fudge, Fire Marshal Koehler, Fire Chief Juliot, Chris Gardner, Bryan Slade, Sean Payne, Wes Christmas, Larry Summers, Jessica Campbell, Courtney Lewis, Joe Ham, John Rosenbarger, Linda Moeller and Vicki Glotzbach
CALL TO ORDER:

Mr. Nash called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:
NEW BUSINESS:
1. Eric Plaiss with Jacobi, Toombs & Lanz re: Street cut permit on Charlestown Rd. at Northside Christian Church 
Mr. Plaiss passed out maps for the board to review.  He explained that this is a project that they designed which is the Northside Christian entrance realignment.  He reviewed the maps with the board and said that they would be cutting into the road two feet.  He said that they are also going to mill and resurface Charlestown Road.  He then went over the plan for the detection loops.  He explained that they are going to do a lane shift on the westbound side of Charlestown Road.  He also reviewed the projected schedule that Temple & Temple prepared.  He then requested permission to cut on Charlestown Road.
Mr. Summers stated that he received the plans last week and reviewed them and thinks that the overall project is a good project.  

Mr. Thompson stated that Sunset Drive was just paved.
Mr. Nash asked how far back it goes.
Mr. Thompson replied the second house on the left is where the annexation stops.
Mr. Nash asked Mr. Summers if he reviewed the design of the traffic signals.
Mr. Summers stated that they modified the signal to meet what he requested.
Mr. Nash stated that Charlestown Road going north goes down to two lanes pretty quickly.
Mr. Summers stated that they are going to have a turning lane into Sunset Drive so that will encourage people to get into the left lane sooner so we don’t have a dragstrip going down through there.
Mr. Thompson asked Mr. Plaiss to notify the board if there are any changes in the schedule.

Mr. Plaiss stated that he would.
Mr. Thompson moved to approve, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries.

2. Vectren re: Cut permits for 3316 Grant Line Rd (13833477) – sidewalk cut, 3603 Klerner Lane (13891816) – street cut, 2140 State St (13886706) – sidewalk cut
Mr. Thompson moved to approve the cut requests subject to his inspection, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries.

3. Doug Stewart Infrastructure Systems re: IN-AWC project on Oak Street 
Mr. Stewart stated that they have been contracted to replace a water main on Oak Street beginning at Vincennes Street and ending at Silver Street.  He explained that they would like to start work next week and they will be in the sidewalk on the south side of the street.
Mr. Thompson stated that he and Mr. Summers have met with the water company. 
Mr. Nash asked how long it will take.
Mr. Stewart replied approximately three months.
Mr. Summers asked if they will be starting on the Silver Street end.
Mr. Stewart replied yes.

Mr. Summers stated that they will have to have the Harvest Homecoming parade route clear on October 1st.
Mr. Thompson moved to approve, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries.


COMMUNICATIONS – PUBLIC:
Ms. Paige Thomas stated that they are going to be replacing the service at 1598 Old Ford Road and will need to make a 5’ X 6’ cut.  She also stated that at 1603 and 1607 Oak Street they will be replacing a leak in the service and will need to make a 5’ X 6’ cut.  She then explained that at Fourth Street and Elm Street they will continue their work and will have to do some traffic control on Tuesday, September 6th and will do asphalt restoration on Thursday and Friday.  She asked Mr. Thompson how he wanted it restored.
Mr. Thompson stated that he would need to take a look at it again and give her a call.  He then asked if they were going to control traffic with a flagger.
Ms. Thomas replied yes.
Mr. Thompson moved to approve the cuts on Old Ford Road, Oak Street, and Fourth Street and Elm Street, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries. 

Mr. Derek Misch, Dan Christiani, passed out maps of closures for the ongoing water company project for the board to review.  He requested to close E. 10th Street from Metal Dynamics entrance to the flood wall on September 1-2 and 6-10.  He then requested parking restrictions on the west side of Franklin Drive on September 6-10, 12 and 13.  He also requested parking restriction/partial lane closure on the east side of Woodlawn Drive on September 6-10, 12 and 13.
Mr. Thompson moved to approve the above restrictions and closures, Mrs. Cotner-Bailey second, motion carries.

Mr. Jim Silliman stated that on Friday the contractor was excavating the asphalt pavement on Bono Road and starting tomorrow they will be digging out the remainder of the pavement down to 17 inches to bring it up to the bottom of the 9 inch asphalt section.  He said that they will also be installing stone ramps to all of the driveways and approaches.  
Mr. Nash asked if the curbs will stay as they are.
Mr. Silliman replied yes, but they are replacing curbs and sidewalks if they were in poor condition or if they didn’t meet ADA requirements.
Mr. Nash asked if it is still on schedule.
Mr. Silliman replied yes and stated that they are still looking at mid-November for completion.

Mr. Brian Fleck stated that they have about 2/3-3/4 of the drives poured and are working now to get ready for asphalt and paving which will start that on Thursday.
Mr. Nash asked where they will start.
Mr. Fleck stated that they are going to pull the side streets first but will start at the Charlestown Road end or the Hickoryvale end.

Police Chief Bailey suggested that they have very strong barricades because he doesn’t have anyone that he can post there.
Mr. Thompson asked if the surface will be the last thing.
Mr. Fleck replied yes.
Police Chief Bailey stated that he has plans for extra patrols out there and he also knows a couple of the residents that will report if there is a problem.
Mr. Wes Christmas stated that the water company finished up their work on the north side of Spring Street and they are hoping to pour concrete today.   He said that they are looking at next week to mill and overlay and then shift traffic.  He also said that signal work has not started yet but the timeframe for the signal is about 2-2 1/2 weeks.  He stated that last week he sent out a schedule of every street to be paved and anticipated milling dates and paving dates.  He said that the pave dates on Roanoke, Silver Slate and Navajo have been pushed back because there is other work that needs to be done before they can pave.  He said that other than the roads where we are asking them to do gutters or driveway approaches, they are hitting their timeline.
Mr. Nash asked about striping because Charlestown Crossing was paved and has not been striped.

Mr. Christmas stated that he would check on that.
Mr. Nash asked if there is anything in the contract regarding a timeline on striping.

Mr. Christmas replied no.
Mr. Thompson stated that he did contact them to see about getting them in sooner than they did the last time.
Mr. Christmas stated that he would double check on it.
Mr. Thompson stated that everything was noted that was down so the contractor will know what to put back.

Mr. Christmas stated that they videoed everything.  

OLD BUSINESS:
1. AT&T – Fiber Optic installation
Mr. Thompson stated that he was supposed to get a better set of plans but he talked to Monty and he wasn’t too hopeful on getting anything better.  He said that they were requesting that the board approve this subject to them notifying the board of anytime they have to bore or make a cut and subject to them meeting with him on site.  He added that he hasn’t heard back from Monty yet so this could stay on the agenda. 
TABLED ITEMS:

COMMUNICATIONS - CITY OFFICIALS:
1. Vicki Glotzbach for St. Mary’s re: Closing 8th St. on September 17th for the Fiesta Latina

Mr. Thompson stated that it is an annual thing that they do every year and we close off 8th Street for them between Spring Street and Elm Street.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.

2. Courtney Lewis for the band Echoboy re:  Shooting video at the amphitheater

Ms. Lewis explained the band would like to shoot a music video at the amphitheater on Wednesday, September 7th from 5:00 p.m. – 10:00 p.m.  
Mr. Gardner said that he doesn’t have a problem with it as long as legal doesn’t.

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.

3. Linda Moeller re: Bank Reconciliation Worksheet for July, 2016

Mrs. Moeller requested that the Bank Reconciliation Worksheet for July, 2016 be read into the minutes.
Mr. Nash requested that the record reflect that the board has been provided the Bank Reconciliation Worksheet for July, 2016.

4. Larry Summers re: Jacobi, Toombs & Lanz Work Order No. B-2016-1 
Mr. Summers stated that it is for them to measure our ramps in the downtown grid area to determine whether or not they are handicap accessible at the current standards.  He said that he will use this information in the future to ensure that we get the correct ramps reinstalled properly.  He added that it is not to exceed $25,000.00.
Mr. Nash asked if we have replaced most of them.
Mr. Summers explained that we’ve replaced some but the problem is that as time goes forward, ADA standards get more exact.

Mr. Nash asked if this will be completed on or before November 30th of this year.

Mr. Summers replied that is correct.  
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.

5. Larry Summers re: Zayo Communications request to run fiber from State Street along Daisy Lane and Grant Line Road to Vincennes Street
Mr. Summers stated that he has met with them and is still working out a few details but requested that the board approve it subject to him working out the final details with them.
Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve subject to the approval of the city engineer, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.

6. Warren Nash re: Signs in rights-of-way

Mr. Nash asked Mr. Ham to do another sign sweep soon.

Mr. Ham stated that he would.
7. Mickey Thompson re: 5th Street and Elm Street Project

Mr. Thompson stated that it has a concrete cap on it and they are waiting for the brick storm line to be lined so that they can have traffic in there to put the asphalt back.  He also stated that the water company is making their final tie in at 4th Street and Elm Street.
Mr. Nash asked Mr. Thompson how long until they are finished and can open the road back up.

Mr. Thompson replied that Mr. Sartell gave an estimate of 40 days two weeks ago and he will check and let the board know if that still stands because he believes that the contractor who is going to do the lining is going to be here either the day before Labor Day or that Tuesday after.
APPOINTMENTS: 

BIDS:
CLAIMS:

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Mrs. Cotner-Bailey moved to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes for August 23, 2016, Mr. Thompson second, motion carries.
ADJOURN:

There being no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 10:50 a.m.
___________________________               


____________________________

Warren Nash, President
            


Vicki Glotzbach, City Clerk
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